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The snow has melted and the spring weather is almost upon us. In this and upcoming newsletters I’ll be providing an 

update on the major events that have taken place within our Local, within Unifor, or within any other area that affects 

workers and their families.  For the inaugural President’s Report I want to provide an overview of what took place within 

our Local during the first quarter of 2016. 

Bell Aliant - After 5 months of bargaining meetings with Bell our Bell Aliant members started the formal process of reintegrating into the Bell Clerical 

bargaining unit in January 2016. The final step in the process will take place in June when the Canadian Industrial Relations Board (CIRB) officially 

decertifies the Aliant bargaining unit.  For anyone that was employed by Bell Aliant will now fall under the terms and conditions outlined in the Bell 

Canada Clerical & Associated Employees contract, which all employees should now have.  There are a number of questions related to that integration 

and a major one relates to wages.  Employees in the former Aliant unit will be receiving personalized statements reflecting how and when their wages 

will be brought to the level of their Bell counterparts.  These statements should be sent to former Aliant employees in late May.  During this 

reintegration process we have also been working with Bell to try and ensure the viability of our Aliant sites and determine what succession planning is 

happening at our former Aliant work sites.  In February of 2016 the Local visited employees in Thunder Bay and during that visit we held our first ever 

family event outside work for employees and their families.  Ticket sales for the event raised $70 which was donated to a Local Food Bank.  We are 

hoping that this will be the first of many events and meetings with employees in worksites outside Ottawa.  

Voluntary Separation Packages (VSP) in Bell Business Markets (BBM) ς Around July of 2015 Bell notified Unifor that they were planning to offer 

approximately 110 VSP’s in Domenica Maccioccia’s BBM group.  The VSP was being offered so that Bell could outsource approximately 75 jobs.   Even 

after we repeatedly told Bell that there were objections to the proposed initiative and even after repeated calls to negotiate the terms of the VSP in 

October 2015 Bell announced to employees in BBM that a VSP was being offered. That triggered a complaint which Unifor filed with the CIRB.  On April 

12
th

 the CIRB rendered their decision and ruled in favour of the Union recognizing that Bell could not unilaterally offer a VSP to employees without 

negotiating the terms of that VSP with the Union.   After the decision of the CIRB Bell announced that it was withdrawing it’s VSP offer to employees 

and would not be making another offer until at least the end of the current contract in November 2017.    We would have preferred that Bell negotiate 

the terms of the VSP with the Union to find a solution that provided them with the staffing flexibility they were looking for while providing some new 

job opportunities for those that were remaining.  Although this is a very important win for the Union we do understand that this was disappointing 

news for those employees that would have accepted a VSP.  This now sets a clear precedent that if Bell wants to offer VSP’s, which we are not at all 

opposed to, the terms of that package must be negotiated and agreed upon before it can occur. 
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Surplus Grievance Update ς in 2015 there were approximately 36 employees in Josee Perron & Rosie Pilozzi’s organizations who were declared surplus 

due to the outsourcing of their work.  The employees who were impacted by this action were employees who became part of the bargaining unit in April 

2014 due to a CIRB common employer complaint that was filed by Unifor. In May of 2013 Bell agreed to accept these employees into the bargaining unit 

and in July 2013 the CIRB agreed that these employees would become part of the bargaining unit.  In good faith the Union agreed to delay the date of 

integration until April 2014 so that Bell could complete the process of analyzing their jobs to determine what profile, wage band and role they would 

become when they became part of our bargaining unit.   When Bell notified the Union that they were laying these employees off they said that they 

were allowed to declare these employees surplus because the outsourcing protections in our Collective Agreement only apply to employees who were 

part of the bargaining unit at the signing of the agreement.  Since these employees did not formally become part of the bargaining unit until April 2014, 

which was 7 months after the singing in September 2013 they said they could be laid off.  Due to the unique circumstances related to their integration, 

in particular the agreement that Bell signed in May 2013 and the CIRB ruling in July 2013 which confirmed without a doubt that these employees would 

become part of the unit we opposed their interpretation of the contract.  In October 2016 we have an arbitration date to hopefully resolve the matter 

for the impacted employees. 

Joint Labour Relations Committee Meeting (JLRC) – Every quarter the Unifor bargaining team that was part of the negations of our last contract meets 

with Bell to try and resolve a multitude of issues that arise within the bargaining unit.    The last meeting was held in March and there are two items that 

will be relevant for some employees in Ottawa. Contractors in Karen Hernandez organization - In a previous meeting we raised an issue concerning Bell’s 

use of design draw contractors in Karen Hernandez organization – primarily wanting to know when and if this work would be repatriated to Bell.  Bells 

response to our question was that they were going to leave any discussion on that matter with the CIRB complaint that Unifor filed in 2015.  Although I 

do not have all the details of the complaint I do know that it is similar to other complaints whereby Unifor is claiming that these employees should be 

part of our bargaining unit and should not be operating outside of it.  Variable Pay Incentive Plans (VPIP) Committees – VPIP is only used in teams that 

have sales or revenue objective and anyone on VPIP does not receive an AIP. In Ottawa we have several groups that fall under the VPIP structure and 

groups with this structure are supposed to have VPIP committees for agents, the Union and management to discuss the plan and ways to improve the 

plan.   Even after numerous conversations about starting committees the groups in Ottawa have not moved to create them.  We received confirmation 

in March that committees should be up and running in the next little while and teams that are on VPIP should be receiving communication about these 

committees.  I would also encourage anyone who is in a group that has VPIP to participate in the Committee process and contact their Steward if they 

have any questions about the committees. 

 

 

 

 

 

          New Steward 

 

Local 6004 is pleased to announce the 

appointment of a new steward.  

Matthew Potvin has worked for the 

company for 15 years in Bell Business 

Markets. 

He will primarily assist the members 

on the 6 th  floor at 160 Elgin in Ottawa.  

Matthew can be contacted at  

mpotvin@unifor6004.ca 

 

mpotvin@unifor6004.ca


   

 

                 

 

                       

            

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

15 And Fairness Rally 
15andfairness.org 

$15 And 
Fairness 

This fight for decent work wonôt end until we win the kind of labour law reform 

that protects the rights of every worker in Ontario. With the Ministry of Labour 

reviewing the laws that govern our workplaces, we have a once-in-a-lifetime 

opportunity to raise the employment standards floor, ensure equal pay for equal work 

and end shameful practices such as contract flipping and union busting. A $15 

minimum wage and fair scheduling, paid sick days, enforcement of our rights and 

better access to unions is not too much to ask for ï is it? 

April 15th was a day of action for this campaign in 7 Provinces and 30 municipalities 

Please visit 15andfairness.org  to find out more about the fight to raise the minimum 

wage 

http://www.15andfairness.org/
http://www.15andfairness.org/
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Women in Canada make roughly 30% less than men.  This gender wage gap is 

unacceptable and won't go away on its own. Active intervention is needed by 

governments and business to change practices that drive womenôs economic inequality 

and poverty. 

Canada ranks 30th out of 34 OECD countries for the size of our gender wage gap.  It is 

caused by many things: streaming in school, undervaluing of womenôs work, clustering 

of women in lowest paid sectors and lowest paid jobs in those sectors, over-

representation in precarious, temporary casual and agency work. Inadequate social 

supports, such as a universal child care system, disproportionately affects womenôs 

workforce participation. The gap is even larger for women who face systemic 

discrimination because they are Aboriginal, racialized, LGBTQ, elderly or have 

disabilities. 

Unifor is committed to advancing equality for women and we are demanding action 

to Close the Gap.  

  

¶ Share the message with one of our shareables from our facebook 

site:www.facebook.com/uniforwomen 

¶ Contact your Minister responsible for the Status of Women and demand they 

mark Equal Pay Day. As of today, only the Ontario government officially marks it. 

¶ Support Unifor's call for paid domestic violence leave in Employment Standards 

legislation.  We know domestic violence affects women's economic security and widens 

the gender wage gap. 

¶ Write your MP, MLA/MPP and Municipal Councillor and ask them to sign on to 

the adopt the Shared Framework for Building an Early Childhood Education and Care 

System for All  

      LLLooocccaaalll   666000000444   WWWooommmeeennnΩΩΩsss   CCCooommmmmmiiittt ttt eeeeee   

 

http://www.facebook.com/uniforwomen


   

 

            
          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                            

On Thursday April 28, we mark the National Day of Mourning as we stop to remember all those lost to 

workplace injury or illness and honour the memory of our seven fallen Unifor brothers who died on the job 

since the last Day of Mourning in 2015.  In 2014, the last year statistics were released from the Association of 

Workers’ Compensation Boards of Canada, 919 workplace deaths were recorded in Canada, up from 902 the 

previous year. This represents more than 2.5 deaths every single day. Parents, sons and daughters, siblings, dear 

friends and colleagues, their numbers tell the story. In the 20 years from 1995 to 2014, 18,039 people lost their 

lives due to work-related causes (an average of 918 deaths per year). It has been 25 years since Canada officially 

recognized the National Day of Mourning. Sadly, the need for this day is just as great now as it was a quarter 

century ago. As we look back to remember we also look forward as the work to prevent deaths, injuries and 

illness continues. This year, Canadian unions are calling for a comprehensive national ban on asbestos. Asbestos 

is the number one cause of occupational death in Canada. Exposure to asbestos is a known cause of lung cancer, 

asbestosis and mesothelioma, with exposure claiming the lives of more than 2,000 Canadians each year. Death 

from mesothelioma alone increased 60 per cent between 2000 and 2012. Some progress has been made – as of 

April 1 construction materials that contain asbestos were banned by Public Services and Procurement Canada 

for use in government projects. But overall import of items that contain asbestos, such as brake pads and 

cement pipes, are on the rise. We urgently need the federal government to completely outlaw the use, 

exportation and import of this known killer. On April 28, pay tribute to our fallen workers by participating in 

local Day of Mourning commemorations. On April 28 remind your MP that safe work is a right, not a privilege, 

and call on all politicians to implement a comprehensive ban on asbestos so we can all breathe easier. 
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Your Good & Wellness Team is here to ensure that employees receive the  
support and recognition that they deserve from their Local Union.  We  
are dedicated to providing ongoing support and recognition for  
milestones and tragedies that occur in our member’s lives.  If you or a  
member you know is going through a difficult time or has recently  
celebrated a milestone in their life, please let us know because we want  
to recognize these life events. goodandwellness@unifor6004.ca 

Chair:     Chantalle Goulet-Kiddie 
Treasurer: Christine Finlay 
            Terry Lagimodiere 
            Linda Murray 
            Carol Wylie 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Good And Wellness Committee 

mailto:goodandwellness@unifor6004.ca


   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In this world of constant online connection, it is typical for employees to 

communicate with their spouses during work hours, especially on their work 

email systems. But if the workplace has a clear policy stating that employees 

have no expectation of privacy when using their employerôs email system, can 

they still expect their personal emails to be private?  It turns out they can. 

 

In a 2015 decision, a Saskatchewan arbitrator held that employees have an 

expectation of privacy when they are communicating with their spouses, even 

if that communication is happening through a workplace email system. This 

was true despite a workplace policy that stated the following: 

Employees of the [workplace] should not expect that their 

communications or use of the [workplace] office network system is 

either confidential or private. The employer retains the right to 

access and review the contents of all files stored, copied or sent 

through the office network system. 
The right to privacy continued to be true even though the employer had a 

justified reason to investigate the employeeôs possible criminal conduct. 

 

In this case, the employer was investigating whether an employee had violated 

their code of conduct.  Once the employer was alerted to the concern, it 

immediately accessed the employeeôs emails, including personal emails 

between him and his spouse, in which it found photographic evidence of the 

employeeôs alleged code of conduct violations. The employee was thereafter 

terminated. 

 

When deciding on the admissibility of the evidence, the arbitrator held that the 

employeeôs expectation of privacy had been violated, and he found the 

personal emails inadmissible.  The arbitrator held that in the modern age, it is 

inevitable that employees will use their employer-owned electronic devices or 

IT systems for personal use: ñEmployees do not automatically lose any 

right to privacy simply because they happen to send or receive a 

personal email on the employerôs email systemò. 

 

However, the arbitrator did note that if there had been a clear prohibition for 

even incidental personal use of the workplace email system, or if the 

investigation was related to Internet abuse, the result may have been different. 
 

Personal emails can only be examined where the employer is reasonably 

justified in doing so and where it examines them in a reasonable manner. 

Email searches should not be used as a first resort in an investigation, 

particularly if there are alternative options for acquiring the information. 

 

 

Michel’s YouTube channel link is 

https://www.youtube.com/user/thenewretroshow 

 

      
     Privacy At Work 

άéif the workplace has a 

clear policy stating that 

employees have no 

expectation of privacy 

when using their 

employerôs email system, 

can they still expect their 

personal emails to be 

private?ò 

ñEmployees do not 

automatically lose any 

right to privacy simply 

because they happen to 

send or receive a personal 

email on the employerôs 

systemò 

https://www.youtube.com/user/thenewretroshow
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                                                    Local 6004 News 
  
Good & Wellness 
 
The Good & Wellness committee is always looking for ways to assist members.  Whether it be through a 
happy announcement such as a birth, wedding, retirement or other notable achievement, or a death of a 
family or union member or any other way a member in need may require assistance.   If you or a member 
you know is in need of assistance from this committee please feel free to contact any of the committee 
members or send an email to the following address.   goodandwellness@unifor6004.ca 
 
 
Upcoming Dates 
  
bŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ 5ŀȅ ƻŦ aƻǳǊƴƛƴƎΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧ!ǇǊƛƭ нуth  
IŜŀƭǘƘ ϧ {ŀŦŜǘȅ aŜŜǘƛƴƎΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΧΧΦaŀȅ ммth     
9ȄŜŎǳǘƛǾŜ aŜŜǘƛƴƎΧΧΦΦΦΦ ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦ aŀȅ нрth  
 
 
  
 
                                                                                                                                                                    

    

 

 

                  

 

        

  

  

  

  

  

  

                                                                Contact Information   
ADDRESS                      130 Albert Street, suite B2, 

Ottawa, Ontario  K1P 5G4 

PHONE 613-565-2004 

FAX                      613-565-2003 

WEB SITE www.unifor6004.ca 

E-MAIL info@unifor6004.ca 

TWITTER @unifor6004 

FACEBOOK Unifor Local 6004 

President, Derek MacLeod                          dmacleod@unifor6004.ca                            
Vice-President, Bell Aliant,  Ray Kolody             rkolody@unifor6004.ca 
 
Local Health & Safety Committees 
(Bell) Peter Mackey (Co-Chair)                        pmackey@unifor6004.ca 
(BCE) Gilbert Soudir                                           gilbert.soudir@bell.ca  
(Bell Aliant)  Ray Kolody                                    rkolody@unifor6004.ca 
 
Employee Assistance (24/7)                              1 (800) 387-4765 

Bell Benefits                                                         1 (888) 391-0005 

 

mailto:goodandwellness@unifor6004.ca
mailto:dmacleod@unifor6004.ca
mailto:rkolody@unifor6004.ca
mailto:pmackey@unifor6004.ca
mailto:gilbert.soudir@bell.ca
mailto:rkolody@unifor6004.ca

